



## **Virginia General Assembly Meeting MINUTES for Tuesday, 6/24/2025**

**Introduction:** Bevins Declaration, Moment of Silence, Mission Statement

### **Agenda Topics:**

- Resignation of KBM from the Coordinator position - what does it actually mean for the assembly...? We are Standing, meaning we no longer are in need of the Coordinator position, **\*\*however we would welcome anyone who has/is taking coordinator training to represent Virginia in the coordinator calls and report back to the Assembly each month.**
- We express our gratitude to all Virginia coordinators who helped get us to where we are.. we are grateful to KBM for stepping up and for his knowledge and passion. We are grateful to Anna Marie Metzger for her willingness to step in and for her dedication and passion. And finally, we are grateful for Allen Stein and the whole Stein family! Taking on the duty and responsibility, answering the call sent out by the summoning body in 2019 and proceeding to re-enliven a sleeping giant, no small task!
- Each one of our coordinators worked diligently to accomplish this mission and we honor and Thank Them for the sacrifices they have made so that we could be where we are now! We are a restored Virginia! We may be a bit wobbly on our feet but we are here and We Are Standing!
- Report to the Assembly regarding our notices, data storage/archives and tracking postal deliveries.
  - Cheryl Perko will retrieve all hard copy archives from KBM and transfer them to Kevin Russell for SAFE keeping. Shirley Bryant will archive all Zoom recordings.
  - \*\*\*Bradley Odell put a note in the comments field notifying the group that he would start doing the coordinator training.
- Vote to Approve minutes from 6/10 GA meeting – Randy Rimbey makes the 1<sup>st</sup> move to approve the minutes, Aaron Ashanti 2<sup>nd</sup>'s the move. Vote Approved!
- Review our **Election Process – Vote if everyone approves the changes.**
  - Patty Rimbey provided numerous updates & revisions to our election document. Thank you Patty! Randy will update the election process with these updates. We will resend the process out to all ASN's to vote in our next mtng on 7/7.
- Reminder – We have numerous committees which need to be “chaired”. We need **Oversight** for all 4 of our main pillars. PKTF is in need of education, procurement, etc...Please check the website for open positions.
  - Aaron Ashanti advised that he will step in as the Oversight chair. He and Lorryne will discuss after the meeting to discuss the details of this “position”.
- All states Assembly meeting – coming soon! The American Family Reunion hosted by



Ohio from September 3<sup>rd</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> : Location, Put-in-Bay, Ohio. Email for more info: Lisa Schaffer [swohiorecordingsec@protonmail.com](mailto:swohiorecordingsec@protonmail.com)

- Please attend the Jural Assembly meeting on 7/3 at 7 PM. All docs are on website for you to review and approve. <https://thevirginiaassembly.org/lawful-living-court>
  - We currently have 8 jurors who are available for the mock trial. Please contact Dominick Charles if you can assist. See his email for more info
- Discuss the need for a paid “pro” proton email account for General communications
  - Lorrayne provided an update in regards to proton mail limiting the number of recipients we can email to each day. Upon further research it was determined that Godaddy (website host) can provide (1) email account at an annual rate of ~\$143 which allows for us to email up to 500 recipients each day. Patty Rimbey made a move to purchase this email account for the secretary position. Cheryl Perko 2<sup>nd</sup>’s the move. Vote passed. Once this account is setup, all “statewide” communications will be sent via this “Paid” account by the secretary, Kevin Russell

### Committee Reports:

- PKTF (peacekeeping task force) –
  - Steven Just was unable to attends tonight’s meeting
- Jural Docs –
  - This group is on break until the week of 7/7. Not much to do until the mock trial is completed and we obtain feedback to update the process
- Mock Trial
  - Dominick requested that anyone who can be a juror to please attend the Thursday, 6/26 Jural assembly meeting to gain clarity into the next steps of our mock trial
- Jural Assembly - Elect Steve Warden for Court Recorder
- International Business
  - Alteration of Ex Parte notice (autographs)
  - Currently taking a break until 7/7/25
  - Traveling notice - Drivers license/license plate notice
  - Liens against the de facto?
    - IBA is on break till 7/7. No new updates at this time
- Outreach
  - Discuss/Vote for our October en esse Meeting – Greenwood Center, Crozet
    - We did NOT vote on this. Will bring up again on 7/7.
  - Can someone please take over this position for Cheryl?



- Does anyone have the time to create brochures or create videos to present to the public?
  - If you have presentation materials about the assembly or our constitution please send these to Cheryl Perko - [cheryl@virginia.proton.me](mailto:cheryl@virginia.proton.me)
- Treasury update
  - Patty Rimbey advised the group that we have a current balance on 2105.33. We have one outstanding check for \$105 which has never been cashed. This was a donation to AVR. We will assume this check is lost.
- Education
- Coordinator call / Federation Update
  - Shirley Bryant gave an update on “How to build an assembly” and reminded the group that our duty is to work for the people. We must be transparent and those in position have NO power, they are simply to do the will of the people.
- Public Health
  - Currently The focus here is primarily on baby deeds.
  - Steve Warden and Aaron Ashanti met together and have drafted a letter to the Coal transportation in regards to water run-off pollution/contamination
  - Steve and Aaron also plan to meet monthly to begin organizing their county assembly

Can someone take over for New Member training for KBM?

### Open Discussion: 10 minutes

Does anyone have a topic they would like to add to the agenda or to be discussed during a focus meeting? Are there any specific concerns you have in regards to the Assembly? Do you have any ideas for how to improve the Assembly?

Please email the GA secretary (Kevin Russell – [GA.secretary.Virginia@proton.me](mailto:GA.secretary.Virginia@proton.me)) with your comments or suggestions. [The secretary email will change once the Godaddy account is setup.](#) Please disregard the proton email.

**If no new business left, motion to reconvene on Tuesday, July 8th of 2025 at 7:00pm EST.**

**Steve Warden made a move to adjourn the meeting and return o 7/8, Randy 2<sup>nd</sup>'s the move. Meeting adjourned.**

GA Roll Call: Date -

**Roll call: (P=Present, BP = By Proxy, G = Guest)**

Lorrayne Evangelyn Ham – P

Thunder Lane - P



**Michael DeMasters – P**

**Randall Rimbey – P**

**Aaron Ashanti – P**

**Kevin Russell – P**

**Scott Severt - P**

**Cheryl Perko – P**

**Karen Lehman – P**

**Holly Pickle - P**

**Bradley Odell – P**

**Domick Charles – P**

**Stacie Odell – P**

**Francis DeMasters - P**

**Patty Rimbey - P**

**Shirley Bryant - P**

**Steve Warden - P**

**Chris Dunlap - P**

**Total # of ASN's present - 18**